



21st June 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

EID-al-ADHA

As the date has now be confirmed, we are able share details of the following events:

- Friday 23rd June Year 6 will perform the Eid Festival Assembly at 10am.
- **Wednesday 28th June** The school will be closed to allow pupils and staff to celebrate with their family.
- **Thursday 29th June** Eid Parties will take place during the afternoon.
- **Years 1-6:** Eid parties will take place in the classroom.
- **Reception:** The party will be in the Reception classrooms and outdoor area. As there is more space, parents may attend from 1.45pm, but please only one parent for each child and no siblings.

As usual the school will be providing some food, but we also welcome food donations from our parents. If sending in any home-made food, please make sure that you clearly label the ingredients, as we have some pupils have allergies.

Children can come to school in their Eid clothes, but it is recommended that they bring these in their PE bag and change at lunchtime. This will prevent any damage to the clothes. As always, footwear must be safe and jewelry is not allowed.

Parents Eid Party:

All parents are welcome to join us in the dining hall for the Parents Eid party from 2pm onwards. Forida and Shelly would also be very happy to hear from any volunteers who would like to help them set up and run the event. Some food will be provided, but again any additional donations would be appreciated.

STRIKE ACTION

The NEU have announced two further days of strike action: **Wednesday 5th July & Friday 7th July.** As on previous strike days, it is likely that **MOST CLASSES** will be **CLOSED**.

We will confirm which classes will be open on Friday 30th June, but in the meantime, it would be prudent to start to make arrangements for childcare. The school will remain open for vulnerable pupils. A text will be sent to these families.

The year 5 & 6 Sports Morning, originally arranged for 5th July, will now take place on Friday 30th June at Three Mills from 9.30am onwards.

The year 2 trip to Chalkwell Beach will still go-ahead as planned on Friday 7th July.

Yours faithfully,

Mr. G. Palmer **Headteacher**











Business Manager: Michele Walsham